’] BEAVERTON

SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD MEETING DATE
P July 8, 2013

MINUTES FROM COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT COMMITTEES

POLICY ISSUE/SITUATION

It is the practice of the Beaverton School District to have each school submit its
Community Engagement Committee minutes to the Superintendent, who, in turn,
highlights recommendations, concerns, and/or comments for discussion by the School
Board.

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:
The Community Engagement Committee minutes received through May 2013 have
been reviewed. No boxed items of concern are noted.

RECOMMENDATION:
(13-307) It is recommended that the School Board and administrative staff receive
the minutes as an information item.

The Beaverton School District recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups. 1t is the policy of the Beaverton
School District that there will be no discrimination or harassment of individuals or groups based on race, color, religion,
gender, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, national origin, marital status, age, veterans' status,
genetic information or disability in any educational programs, activities or employment.



WESTVIEW HIGH SCHOOL
COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT COMMITTEE MINUTES
06/07/2013

CEC Members
¢ Susan Day — Chairperson
» Barbara Schulz — Scribe - Community Representative
* Jim Schulz - Community Representative
» Tracy Schmerber - Community Representative
* Rod Barraclough - Assistant Principal
*  Mike Chamberlain - Principal

Facility Use Application(s) to be processed:

3 Buiilding Use Permits submitted:
Westside Community Church — to use the building for worship.
Application was declined due to the on-going relationship that Westview
has with Rock Creek Community Church that shares our parking lot.

Kids Term — usually have applications submitted in September for
fall/winter and December for winter/spring dates. This is the counseling
program that has met for many years on Tuesday nights. There are
conflicts with some of her dates, so Rod has returned the application to
her for revisions.

Softball Tournament / Fundraiser. Happening 6/7, 6/8 and 6/9. They will
be using the softball fields and grounds of the school. Approved.

One other issue that was brought up - the Band was informed that they can no longer
use the neighborhood for parade practice. Several in the band program are really
surprised by this as it is now an issue after 17 years...will look into what
permits/permissions need to be filed with the county to allow it in the future.

Principal’s Report:

1) Bond levy passed so Mike has been reviewing staff for the upcoming year.
3 are moving out of Westview, 8 are moving into Westview and there are a
couple more positions that are open — 3 fulltime and a couple of part-time.
4 (3 certified and 1 classified) are retiring.

2) Paused for a Fire Drill

3) Rose Parade is tomorrow — band, colorguard and dance team will be
participating.

4) Graduation is Tuesday with the Party afterward

5) Summer school is set to go — enroliment is looking to be high 200’s —
approximately 270 - 275

Next Meeting: September 2013



